A Practically Perfect Picnic 

A huge thank you to Mari Bercaw, who volunteered to organize the Highlands neighborhood picnic this year, and to Susanne Park, Debbie Ohman, and everyone else who helped. It was a lovely, warm, sunny fall day, and everyone who came had a great time. 

Design plans to be unveiled at November meeting

We had to cancel the September Highlands meeting, because Peter Kirk curriculum night fell on the same date. I apologize to anyone who did not receive the cancellation notice and came looking for the meeting. 

The next Highlands neighborhood meeting will be on Thursday, November 17 at 7 PM at the Maintenance Center on 8th Street. Gina Hortillosa from the Kirkland Public Works Department will present the design proposal for the 114th Ave. NE intersection improvements. The project includes an additional left turn lane from southbound 114th Ave. NE to eastbound NE 85th Street. 

For more information about this project, you can contact Gina at ghortillosa@ci.kirkland.wa.us or 425 587-3828.

Neighborhood project updates

Sidewalk across the railroad tracks at 112th Ave. NE and NE 87th: We are still waiting for an update from Burlington Northern.

Sidewalk on the west side of 112th Ave. NE, between NE 87th and NE 90th: Project design will begin in October. Construction will hopefully occur in the spring. 

Entrance beautification: The Public Works Dept. recently removed the cyclone fencing on the east side of 114th Ave NE, and trimmed the blackberry bushes. Our entrance looks much better now! Landscaping of the Highlands entrance sign is on hold until after the 114th Ave NE intersection design is complete. It’s possible that the sign may have to be relocated.

The NE 95th St. development permits have not yet been finalized. The City currently estimates that construction will begin in October. The shoulder improvements on 116th Ave NE should occur at that time as well. 

I recently heard a rumor that the NE 95th St. development would not include a public park, but the City assures me that the park is still in the plans.

We hope to organize several neighborhood work parties this fall to clean up around the kiosks on 112th Ave NE and 116th Ave NE. Watch next month’s column for dates.

Your neighborhood association needs you 

The Highlands Neighborhood Association receives support and funding from the City of Kirkland. This funding is used for projects and activities in the neighborhood. To qualify for this money, we must meet certain requirements. Among other things, we must hold regular meetings, and we must elect officers annually. 

Highlands elections take place every November at our general meeting. This year several positions will be vacant. Most positions require a committment of only about 2 hours a month for one year. Please be thinking about whether you might be willing to step in and help keep the neighborhood association going. I’ll list the open positions in next month’s column.

Can you do the KAN?

The Highlands needs a representative on the KAN (Kirkland Alliance of Neighborhoods). KAN is an informal group of representatives from Kirkland’s neighborhoods. They meet five times per year (September, November, January, March, and May) on the second Wednesday of the month. The purpose is to share ideas and information between neighborhoods. Neighborhoods really benefit from being part of KAN.

The Highlands currently has no KAN representative. If you can spare 2 hours every other month to attend these meetings and send an email report to the Highlands board, please let me know (see the contact info at the end of this article). 

If you have any questions about KAN, contact Jim McElwee at 827-0269 or jandlmcwee@email.msn.com.

Sex Offender Notification

Those of you who have kids in local schools recently received a memo regarding several sex offenders who have moved into our community. If you’d like more information about these individuals, including photos, there is a link to the Washington State Sex Offender Information Center on the Highlands website (www.kirklandhighlands.org). 

The Information Center site offers the following tipson what to tell your kids:

“Open communication between parents and children are vital components of family safety. Tell your children that this person has hurt someone before. Avoid scary details - you may know more than your children need to know. Explain to them that they should stay away from this individual, but keep information general, as it may protect them from others who try to harm them as well. Explain the importance of avoiding dangerous situations, rather than trying to teach them how to be safe from just the one person you know about.”

Things to tell them about the known offender:

    * Don’t accept a ride from the offender.

    * Don’t go into the home or yard of the offender.

    * Tell your parents if this person offers you toys, money, or gifts.

    * Try to use the buddy system when children play outdoors.

    * Call 911 if your parents aren’t home and you are approached by this offender.

The site also offers this advice: “Remember that the purpose behind community notification is to reduce the chances of future victimization of persons by this offender. Don’t harass the offender - an offender put in a stressful state is more likely to relapse. Let’s help them succeed; we all win with fewer victims.”

There are many others sites on the internet about how to protect yourself and your children from abuse, such as http://www.meganslaw.ca.gov/protect.htm.  

Sign etiquette 

As garage sale season winds down, please remember to take down your signs when your sale has ended. Also remember that signs of any kind may not be posted on utility poles. 

Totem Lake Mall design

Have you seen the plans for Totem Lake Mall? The Mall has the potential to be a community gathering spot for music and other activities, if designed accordingly. You can view the proposed designs at:

http://www.ci.kirkland.wa.us/depart/planning/totemlakemall.htm

You can send comments to Jon Regala at jregala@ci.kirkland.wa.us or Kirkland Planning Department, 123 5th Avenue, Kirkland WA 98033.

Hear ye hear ye

Want to know what’s going on in your community? Get on the Highlands email list. Go to our website at www.kirklandhighlands.org and click on the “Contact us” link on the left.

